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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Thanks to Jim Tobin for replacing our exhaust fans in the 
basement kitchen.  Thanks to Josephine Napierkowski 
for her generous donation toward our pączki for the 
Polish fest.  We sold over 700 pączki and many t-shirts/  
 
Many thanks to all who helped so willingly at the 
Polish Fest on Clinton Square.  We all had a great 
time despite the cold, wet weather.  The Polish 
Home gained quite a few new members and also 
sold all of our paczki and many t-shirts.  
 
Also, we had the great pleasure of welcoming some 
very distinguished guests to the Polish Home.  On 
Thursday, June 8th Festival chairman Tad Szyszka 
brought the three singers Alizma down for a visit.  
They were given the “tour” of the Polish Home as 
well as a quick history of our activities over the past 
87 years.  They were impressed by the number of 
activieda thwt we have    
 
 
Also, I was honored to welcome the Polish Consul 
for Mr. Tomasz Wielgomas, from the Culture, 
Science, Education and Public Affairs, Section 
Chief of the Consulate General of The Republic of 
Poland in New York 
 

    Robert Synakowski, President 
 

 

 

 

 

 



lipiec 
Czego lipiec i sierpień nie dowarzy, tego wrzesień nie usmaży  
Gdy po gorącym lipcu sierpień chłodzi, twarda zima i duży śnieg 
zaszkodzi  
Gdy się pająk w lipcu przechodzi, ze sobą deszcz przywodzi, gdy swą 
pajęczynę psuje, bliską burzę czuje  
Jak po lipcu gorącym sierpień się ochłodzi, to później zima twarda z 
wielkim śniegiem chodzi  
Jak po lipcu od południa poda, drzewom się znaczy szwank i nieuroda  
Kiedy lipiec daje deszcze, długie lato będzie jeszcze  
Kto nie chce w lipcu swego siana kosić, będzie o nie w zimie sąsiada 
prosić  
Lipca i zardzewiały sierp się rad przygodzi, ale łaźnie używać i krew 
puszczać szkodzi  
Lipcowe deszcze dla chłopa kleszcze, a jak pogoda, większa swoboda  
Lipcowe upały, wrzesień doskonały  
Lipiec - ostatek chleba wypiecz  
Lipiec - ostatek mąki wypiecz  
Lipiec upały - wrzesień doskonały  
Od lip ciągnie wonny lipiec, nie daj słonku kłosa przypiec  
Upały lipcowe wróżą mrozy styczniowe  
W lipcowej porze łowią raki i piskorze  
W lipcu jak się rozgniewa ziele, to się gniewa cztery niedziele  
W lipcu kłos się korzy, że niesie dar boży, który prosto stoi, dobrego się 
nie boi  
W lipcu słońce znów doskwiera, miód na lipach pszczółka zbiera  
W lipcu trza gotować, co na jesień obiadować  
sierpień  

 
MAY BIRTHDAY PARTY 

 
The May Birthday Party was held Sunday, May 28, 
2006, with 102 people attending, 13 of whom celebrated 
their birthdays: Lucille Jones, George Giordano, Ray 
Stogsdill, Marion Osinski, Mary Ann Stankewicz, Rob 
Synakowski, John Bielak, Arlene Crissan, Virginia King, 
Mary Ann Zelinski, Stanley Mazur, Gloria Piatkowski 
and Carol Leonard.  Steve Synakowski was the main 
cook, assisted by Lou Synakowski, Jr., Carol Leonard, 
her daughter Debbie Sandore, and granddaughter 
Jennifer Sandore.  Servers were Virginia Getek, Marion 
Osinski, Pam Newton, Jane Szul and Helen Bagenski.  
Christine Witkowski once again served as our bartender.   
The 50/50 raffle was once again collected by Dottie 
Bielak and Jeanne Stogsdill. The menu consisted of 
barbecue pulled pork on Kaiser Roll, salt potatoes, 
cabbage salad, pork & beans, coffee & cake by Christina 
Kalinowski. 
THE NEXT BIRTHDAY PARTY WILL BE HELD 
SUNDAY, June 25th at 2:00 P.M.  PLEASE MAKE 
YOUR RESERVATIONS  BY JUNE 23rd BY 
CALLING 471-9348. 
 
BIRTHDAY CELEBRANTS:   Please don’t forget to 
bring non-perishable food items, which are delivered to 
the food pantry at Sacred Heart Basilica. 
THANK YOU. 

     Lillian Sadlocha, 
  Birthday Party Chairlady 

 

 
KITHCEN CLOSED FOR 

SUMMER WILL REOPEN IN 
SEPTEMBER 

SHARE YOUR TALENTS AND 
IDEAS 

Please let us know if you have 
expertise in any area that may benefit 

our Polish Home. 
 
 

 

+IN MEMORIAM+ 
John Dorosz 



Betty Marcyoniak 

BINGO NEWS 
CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS! 

MANY VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO HELP CLEAN 
UP AND REPAIR AND MAINTAIN OUR FACILITY AND 

RUN OUR MANY PROGRAMS. 
For more information call Rob at 471-9708. 

 

BINGO WORKERS ARE NEEDED 
Only once a month 

Please consider donating one evening of your time once 
each month by volunteering for our bingo program.  The 
proceeds from bingo help keep our doors open.  We are 
in dire need of more volunteers as many of the current 
workers are on in years and could use some support.  
There is a job for everyone in the kitchen or in the bingo 
game.  Stop down on a Monday and check it out!!  
Thanks. 

 
 

Many thanks to Matt Olszewski for organizing the 
planting party that planted petunias along the driveway 
and in front of our building.  Helping were Monika, 
Dorota, and Steve, with some moral support from Karen, 
Jeff and Leo. 
 
 

Concert in the Park: Stan Colella Orchestra at Frazer 
Park Wednesday, June 28 at 6PM 

 
Dorota and Matt planting 

 
WANTED: Garage to rent for one year to store 
furniture.  Call 471-9708 or 422-6887.  
 

 

 

Mały domek do wynajęcia blisko kościoła. 
Small, well-maintained house to rent –  

near the church. Call 471-9708 

Three bedroom apartment available with fantastic 
woodwork and columns. 

 Call 471-9708 
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If your name on the address label is followed by “06”, we thank you for joining or renewing your 
membership in the Polish Home. 

 
Don’t forget to pay your 2006 dues! Next to your name on your mailing label is a year that refers to the last year 
for which your PH dues have been paid. Please don’t forget to renew your membership! 

Your membership ensures that the Polish Home will continue to fulfill the mission for which it was founded – to be a center 
for Polish culture in Syracuse.  Please fill in this form and send it in or drop off at the Polish Home.  Thank you. 

 
 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
Syracuse Polish Community, Inc. 

Annual dues are only $15 per person 
Name ___________________________________ 

Address_________________________________ 

City ________________Zip_________________ 

Date of Birth _______Phone________________ 

Ethnic Heritage: Polish □   Other ___________ 

Signature _______________________________ 

Sponsored by (regular member) _______________ 

E-mail address: __________________________ 
 

IT’S THAT TIME AGAIN!! 
2006 DUES ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED 

only $15 per year 
Thank you to all 500 people who have promptly renewed. 

 

U p c o m i n g  E v e n t s  
♦ Saturday Night Dinners – will resume in 

September.  Thank you for your support. 
♦ Birthday Party -  Sunday, June 25th  at 2 pm 
♦ Kariarenka – Sundays in the summer?   
♦ Polish Home Golf Tournament – September 9th  
♦ A Taste of Polonia – in October 

More information to follow. 
 

BINGO! 
Play for big money! — $3,000 

No game under $175!  Plus 2 – 60/40 Share the 
wealth & our weekly bonanza  

Play every game for as little as $8.00 
Last coverall pays $1,000 

MONDAYS 7 PM at the Polish Home.  
Kitchen opens at 5 PM

 


